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Whitefish Lake Goes 3-D     The project began with taking two dimensional 

bathymetric data (topography of the lake floor)  
generously supplied by Constellation Services of 
Helena and converting the over 42,000 individual 
depth soundings to bathymetric lines using 
advanced computer software. 
    The bathymetric lines were connected together 
to form a 3D mesh that mimics the topography of 
the lake. For the surrounding area, six different 
satellite images were joined together. 
    The final steps included placing a panoramic sky 
hemisphere for the background and the text 
overlays, logos and credits. The animations will 
appear on the WLI website early next year.  

LakeFront 

    The Whitefish Lake Institute in partnership with 
OTB Designworks and Mobile Logistics Mapping of 
Whitefish, recently completed a collaborative project 
that brings Whitefish Lake to life through 3-D 
animation.  
    The animation is broken down into a flyover of the 
Whitefish area and a fly-through in the lake. In 
addition, an animation was produced showing the 
temperature changes in the lake during the course 
of a year, based upon WLI data from 2008.     

Still images of the 3-D animations. 
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    Whitefish will soon be home to a premier regional wine event. The 
inaugural Whitefish Wine Auction, a benefit to support the scientific 
and educational programs of the Whitefish Lake Institute, will be 
held July 8th and 9th at The Lodge at Whitefish Lake. 
    The event kicks off Thursday, when guests will have the 
opportunity to sample fine wines under the tent along Whitefish Lake 
while previewing the incredible auction lots in store for them on 
Friday. Friday evening’s festivities get under way in the Ballroom of 
The Lodge at Whitefish Lake, with fine food and more select wines. 
There will be a Silent Auction followed by entertaining and tempting 
Live Auction. With special wine collections, adventures, and other 
exciting items to be auctioned, there certainly will be something to 
delight everyone. 
    Watch for the event website www.whitefishwineauction.org to 
launch in early 2010.  Make your plans now to join us in a toast to 
Whitefish Lake and the work being conducted by WLI.  

Frank Morrison, Jr. Scholarship Awarded 
 

    Mary Kohnstamm is the 2009 recipient of the Whitefish Lake 
Institute Frank Morrison, Jr. Scholarship. Mary was awarded $500 
towards her tuition, the proceeds coming from the Rock Drop 
Fundraiser. 
    Mary is a junior at St. Lawrence University, combining 
Environmental Studies and English majors as well as a minor in 
African studies. She is currently studying abroad in Kenya, and 
working with the Kenya Marine and Fisheries Research Institute for 
one month in a small coastal village focusing on mangrove 
restoration.   
    A Whitefish graduate, Mary was involved in F.R.E.E.F.L.O.W. 
throughout high school, participated in the Envirothon, and then 
interned with the Whitefish Lake Institute for parts of two summers. 
At St. Lawrence, she is the co-president  of the Environmental 
Action Organization. EAO is the largest active club on campus, 
working with the school towards climate neutrality before 2020.   
    Mary says studying abroad has completely changed her 
perspective, especially seeing conflicts between human, wildlife and 
natural resources. She hopes to become a forester in the future and 
is currently thinking of a senior thesis idea. She says she is grateful 
for her experiences with  Whitefish Lake Institute, and hopes to draw 
on that knowledge in Africa as she wades around in the mangrove 
swamps’  red mud.
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Work Begins in the Averill’s Viking Creek Wetland Preserve 
Phase 1 Trail Construction in the wetlands was completed in October. 

    Since WLI took title to 30 acres of wetlands this 
past summer, we have been busy with projects that 
benefit both the area and the public it will serve.  
    Phase 1 of the interpretive nature trail that 
highlights unique 
aspects of the area 
has been completed. 
The trail network has 
been designed to 
give the user a 
unique experience in 
“the woods” while 
not encroaching too 
far into the area 
where wildlife would 
be disturbed. Special thanks to Forestoration of 
Whitefish for their professionalism in constructing 
Phase 1.  
    Phase 2 of the trail development will occur next 
fall after proceeds from the Whitefish Wine Auction 
will go towards finishing 
the trail, two bridges and 
an elevated boardwalk 
segment. In addition, the 
interpretive signage will 
be developed and 
installed. The trail “grand
-opening” will occur in 
the spring of 2011.  
        Restoration work in 
the wetlands this fall was 
completed by Watershed 
Consulting. The 
restoration effort focused 
on protecting native 
shrubs already growing 
in the area and initiating 
weed control.  

    The primary threat to native shrubs at the 
property is deer and moose browse. Plastic mesh 
cages were placed around approximately 1,100 
plants to protect them from browse. Many of these 
plants are currently only about a foot tall, but they 
are probably several years old, having been 
browsed every year.  
    Approximately 270 spruce trees had already 
been planted in 2007. Spruce are slow-growing 
and may get overshadowed temporarily by the 
many native shrubs making a come-back, but the 
spruce will eventually dominate the area, returning 
it eventually to a wet spruce forest like that growing 
in the neighboring areas. 
    There are many different weed species growing 
on the property. Various forms of weed control 
were implemented this year including weed matting 
around native shrubs, placement of permeable 
woven fabric, and test plots for weed spraying an 
herbicide considered 
safe near water 
resources. Restoring 
canopy cover to open 
areas will be the most 
effective long-term 
solution to reducing the 
presence of noxious 
weeds. 
    Restoration efforts 
next year will focus on 
protecting additional 
native shrubs and weed 
control in wooded areas. 
Look for community 
weed pulling parties in 
the future to help restore 
and maintain the 
property.  

Proposed S.E. trailhead 
into the wetlands where 
the trail will lead into a 
mature aspen stand. 

A whitetail buck and a cow 
moose make their way 
through the wetlands. 

Bridge crossing over a swale.  
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Whitefish to Eureka Lake Volunteer Monitoring program 

WLI Receives Whitefish Community Foundation Grants 
    The Whitefish Lake Institute is proud to announce that we received a grant from the Whitefish 
Community Foundation to purchase a new outboard motor for the research boat. 
    The new boat motor will be a fuel-efficient, low emission model that will replace the old Yamaha 25 
horse that was always a bit undersized for the boat. The new motor will increase our overall efficiency and 
provide for the crews safety during inclement weather.  
    The research boat, donated in 2005 by Bill and Ruth Leonard, has served our research and educational 
programs on the lake well. This older model pontoon boat allows for a nice open platform to conduct our 
work. In 2006, Chris Ruffatto spearheaded the boat’s retrofit and enlisted the help of industrial arts 
students from the high school.  
    Where will the old Yamaha motor go? We have plans for it to go on a smaller boat to expand our 
scientific services to smaller Whitefish area lakes like Blanchard Lake, where it is not feasible to use the 
pontoon boat. If you, or someone you know, has a smaller aluminum boat with a trailer that could be 
donated to WLI, give our office a call! 
    WLI also received operational support this year through the WCF donor 
advised funds. Special thanks to The Kramer Family Fund, Big Mountain 
Fund and the Tom and Teresa Quinn Fund. Your support keeps our doors 
open and makes our scientific and educational programs possible.  
    To learn more about the Whitefish Community Foundation, and to support 
their generous leadership in assisting local non-profits, go to 
www.whitefishcommunityfoundation.org. 

    2009 was my first year as the Whitefish to 
Eureka Volunteer Water Monitoring Program 
coordinator.  Volunteers were monitoring as early 
as May and thanks to the beautiful autumn 
weather, until October.   
    We added four new volunteers this summer; 
Randy Scott- Bootjack and Spencer Lakes, Debbie 
Rathburn-Lower Stillwater Lake, Scott Daniels- 
Beaver Lake and Derek Trotter-Glen Lake.  The 
number of monitor outings was nearly double 
compared to 2008. We added two new monitoring 
parameters this summer, calcium and zooplankton 
sampling, which focused on Aquatic Invasive 
Species (AIS).  
    High calcium levels in waterways provide the 
ideal environment for Zebra and Quagga mussel 
infestation.  Calcium, in the form of calcium 
carbonate, is necessary for the construction of the 
mussels bivalve shell.  Zooplankton samples were 
collected and sent to the FWP lab in Helena for the 
possible presence of zebra mussel veligers.  A 
veliger is the  pre-adult stage of the zebra mussel 
and can only be identified on the microscopic 
level.  In addition to the calcium and zooplankton 
sampling, volunteers were responsible to look for 
any sign of AIS such as Eurasian Milfoil, New 
Zealand Mudsnail and Zebra or Quagga mussels.   
    There are waterways in Montana infested with 

Eurasian Milfoil and New Zealand Mudsnails while 
Zebra and Quagga mussels have yet to make their 
way into the state.  Education and monitoring is 
essential to prevent the further spread of AIS.   
    I enjoyed working with all of the volunteers and 
being able to explore area lakes.  In only our 
second year, we 
are building good 
trend data for the 
program lakes. 
With continual 
efforts by our 
current and future 
volunteers, the 
program will 
continue to grow 
and be 
successful.  I want to thank the 2009 volunteers for 
their participation and enthusiasm with the 
program.  I also want to thank my supervisors John 
Wachsmuth (FWP) and Mike Koopal from the 
Whitefish Lake Institute.  If anyone is interested in 
monitoring for summer 2010 there are still lakes 
that need volunteers.  If interested you can contact 
kristen@whitefishlake.org or call the Whitefish 
Lake Institute at 862-4327.  Thanks again for an 
awesome summer and I look forward to next year.          
     -Kristin Dolence 

Lower Stillwater Lake. 
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Whitefish Lake Institute Membership 
Research Guarantor ($1,000 and above) 
Jim and Jo-Ann Armstrong– Whitefish, MT 
Rick and Alicia Blake– Whitefish, MT 
John and Anne Collins- Whitefish, MT 
Ila Dousman Fund– Whitefish, MT 
Greg and Susan Fletcher– Whitefish, MT 
Bill Foley– Whitefish, MT 
InvesTech Research, Jim and Lisa Stack- Whitefish, MT 
Bill and Ann Jones- Whitefish, MT 
LaChance Builders- Whitefish, MT 
Greg Lane– Whitefish, MT 
Bill and Ruth Leonard- Whitefish, MT 
Plum Creek Timber Company- Columbia Falls, MT 
Joe and Beverly Raudabaugh– Lake Forest, IL 
River Design Group, Inc.– Whitefish, MT 
Scott and Cindy Schmid– Portland, OR 
Mike and Marie Shaw– Whitefish, MT 
Don and Ruth Taylor– Whitefish, MT 
Dan Weinberg- Whitefish, MT 
 

Lake Visionary ($500) 
Richard and Carol Atkinson– Whitefish, MT 
Dick and Sandra Boyce– Portola Valley, CA 
Mark and Constance Cowett– Bozeman, MT 
Lion Mountain Homeowners– Whitefish, MT 
Lion Mountain, Inc.– Whitefish, MT 
Lizika Lam– Kamuela, HI 
Mark Mance and Katherine Callahan- San Francisco, CA 
Scott and Cindy Schmid– Portland, OR 
Peter and Christine Stanley– Whitefish, MT 
Whitefish Credit Union- Whitefish, MT 
Lee Zignego– Whitefish, MT 
 

Lake Benefactor ($250) 
Charlie and Susan Abell- Whitefish, MT 
Dan Averill– Bigfork, MT 
Sean Averill– Whitefish, MT 
Nick and Karen Chickering– Nevada City, CA 
Donald and Sally Clark– Pasadena, CA 
Jim Colla- Whitefish, MT 
Joseph and Melanie Eve- Whitefish, MT 
First Interstate Bank– Whitefish, MT 
Jack and Florence Fletcher- Whitefish, MT 
Gene Hedman- Whitefish, MT 
Bill Hileman and Susan Lacosta– Whitefish, MT 
Richard and Joanna Hoefle– Billings, MT 
Darcy Kelly– San Diego, CA 
Harold and Marie Lockhart- Whitefish, MT 
The Lodge at Whitefish Lake- Whitefish, MT 
Joseph and Cora Belle Montalban- Whitefish, MT 
Ed and Cherie Meek– Whitefish, MT 
Morrison and Frampton, PLLP– Whitefish, MT 
Dow and Becky Powell– Whitefish, MT 
Dick and Jane Solberg- Whitefish, MT 
John and Nancy Streibich– Whitefish, MT 
Mark and Nancy Svennungsen- Whitefish, MT 
Third Street Market– Whitefish, MT 
Watershed Consulting, LLC- Kalispell, MT 
Ben and Roberta Whitten- Whitefish, MT 
James and Jackie Woodard– Whitefish, MT 
 

Lake Leader ($100) 
Anonymous 
Koel Abell- Portland, OR 
Tarn and Marybeth Abell- Fairfax, VA 
Peter and Cheri Aronsson– Whitefish, MT 
Sharlot Battin- Whitefish, MT 
Duane and Valerie Bauch- Whitefish, MT 
Bay Point Country Homes- Whitefish, MT 
Dr and Mrs. Ronald Boogaard– Lebanon, PA 
Betty Fay Brown– Whitefish, MT 
George and Ann Bulkley– Dallas, TX 
Luther and Dorothy Campbell– Whitefish, MT 
Doug Chadwick and Karen Reeves– Whitefish, MT 
Steve and Doreen Christian– Whitefish, MT 
Diane Conradi Law Office– Whitefish, MT 
David and Kelly Cravath– Scottsdale, AZ 
Connie Davis, - Whitefish, MT 
Will Eckert– Patterson, CA 
Todd and Susan Flynn– Oro Valley, AZ 
Friends of Blanchard Lake– Whitefish, MT 
Friends of the Wisconsin Ave. Wetlands– Whitefish, MT 
Forestoration, Inc. - Whitefish, MT 
Getter Properties– Sheridan, WY 
Charles and Teresa Grenier– Whitefish, MT 
Harbor Mountain Properties– Whitefish, MT 

Les Hardy, Jr.– Whitefish, MT 
Carl Hulick– Pasedena, CA 
Robert and Cindy James– Great Falls, MT 
Mike and Barb Jenson– Whitefish, MT 
Junkermier, Clark, Campanella, Stevens, Kris  Fuehrer– Whitefish, MT 
John and Laverne Kavanagh– Whitefish, MT 
Jim and Marion Kibbe- Whitefish, MT 
John and Maureen King– Whitefish, MT 
Dr. Murray Knechtel- Calgary, AB 
Mike and Mae Koopal- Columbia Falls, MT 
Nancy Krause and Dan Handlin– Marion, MT 
Joe and Sue Malletta– Whitefish, MT 
Malmquist Construction– Whitefish, MT 
John and Janice Moore– Whitefish, MT 
Nelson Hardware, Inc.– Whitefish, MT 
OTBdesignworks, Chuck and Vanessa Gailey- Whitefish, MT 
Michael and Dot Ricker- Whitefish, MT 
Bill and Linda Sawtelle- Colleyville, TX 
Marcia Sheffels– Whitefish, MT 
Tom and Karen Sparby– Whitefish, MT 
Bruce and Susan Tate– Whitefish, MT 
David and Jeannine Trousdale– Whitefish, MT 
Pat and Deb Turski– Madison, WI 
Ed and Susan Walters– Albuquerque, NM 
Whitefish Lake Golf Club– Whitefish, MT 
Whitefish Lake Restaurant, Doug Reed– Whitefish, MT 
Whitefish Mountain Resort– Whitefish, MT 
Gary and Veda Whitman– Kalispell, MT 
Kari Zirkle– Whitefish, MT 
 

Lake Sponsor ($40) 
Dave and Mary Armstrong– Whitefish, MT 
Richard and Shirley Baker- Manhattan, KS 
Teri Balaska- Whitefish, MT 
Birch Hill Owners– Whitefish, MT 
Cameron Blake and Alexander Gray– Whitefish, MT 
Joe Brenneman and Nancy Pensa– Kalispell, MT 
Bill and Judith Bruzek– Whitefish, MT 
Karen Burke and Donald Feldman– Whitefish, MT 
Ben and Doreen Cavin– Whitefish, MT 
Ron Chauner– Aspen, CO 
Copperleaf Chocolat Company-Susan Schnee– Whitefish, MT 
Dale and Judy Cockrell– Whitefish, MT 
Vincent and Sally De Rosa– Whitefish, MT 
Edwin and Maura Fields– Whitefish, MT 
Bob and Kate Fletcher– Portland, OR 
Doug and Ann Follett– Whitefish, MT 
Judah and Tanya Gersh– Whitefish, MT 
Bill and Judy Halama- Whitefish, MT 
Will Hammerquist– Whitefish, MT 
Donald and Giselle Harring– Whitefish, MT 
Dewey and Sandra Hartman- Whitefish, MT 
Rollin and Carole Harwood– Whitefish, MT 
Susan Hauber- Norwalk, IA 
Stephen and Dru Jackman– Whitefish, MT 
Dennis and Frankie Johnson– San Antonio, TX 
Wink Jordan– Whitefish, MT 
Leo Keane/North Country Builders– Whitefish, MT 
Kintla Copy & Creative- Whitefish, MT 
Dan and Betsy Kohnstamm– Whitefish, MT 
Jack and Betty Koopal- Johnston, IA 
Mitchell and Gail Linne– Whitefish, MT 
Marianne Madler– Whitefish, MT 
Laurence and Barb Magone– Whitefish, MT 
Curt and Janet McIntyre– Whitefish, MT 
Pete and Jan Metzmaker– Whitefish, MT 
Greg and Mary Anne Moffatt– Encinitas, CA 
John and Janice Moore– Whitefish, MT 
North Country Builders, Inc– Whitefish, MT 
Rebecca Norton– Whitefish, MT 
Nir and Cherie Regev– Whitefish, MT 
Al and Shirley Ronseth– Whitefish, MT 
Karl and Elaine Roosa- Deer Lodge, MT 
Chris Ruffatto– Whitefish, MT 
Verna Ruffatto - Whitefish, MT 
Eric and Cami Sawtelle- Whitefish, MT 
Mike and Timmie Smart- Helena, MT 
Chuck Stearns– Whitefish, MT 
Mike and Bonnie Streeter– Whitefish, MT 
SunCrest Homeowners Association– Whitefish, MT 
Brith Sutherland– Kalispell, MT 
Steve Thompson– Whitefish, MT 
Warren Vaughan– Billings, MT 
Paul and Colleen Verdon– Colfax, WI 
Whitefish Animal Hospital– Whitefish, MT 
Nancy Woodruff- Whitefish, MT 



 Sign Me Up!   Please enroll my membership in the Whitefish Lake Institute.  
 

 

 □  My check is enclosed     
         Please check your Annual Membership category: 
 □  Visa  □  Mastercard      □   Research Guarantor $1,000+ 
          □    Lake Visionary   $500      
 Account #: ________________________________________  □    Lake Benefactor   $250         
          □    Lake Leader   $100   
 Expires:____________Signature_______________________  □    Lake Sponsor  $40  
 
                     Special Giving 
 Name____________________________________________  □   Endowment Fund ($500 +) 
          □   Frank Morrison, Jr. Scholarship Fund 
 Address__________________________________________ 
          Your Contribution is 100% tax-deductible. 
 City____________________State____________Zip_______            501 (c) (3) non-profit corporation 
 

 
 

Whitefish Lake Institute • 635 Denver Street • Whitefish, MT  59937 

 

Visit us at www.whitefishlake.org 

 
 
 
 
 

635 Denver Street 
Whitefish, MT  59937 
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